NUTHURST PARISH COUNCIL

Minutes of a Meeting of Nuthurst Parish Council 

Held on Wednesday 3rd November 2004 

at St Andrews School Nuthurst.

Present:
Mr D.V.L. England (Chairman)
Mrs V.M. Court 



Mr D.H. Bateman


Mrs T.E.J. Fry




Mr B.Parkes


 
Mrs A. Gaffney



Mr D.W. Toye



Mrs J. McClean

Mr R.H. Walter


Mr R.R. Webber.

Also in attendance 6 members of the public and Ms Claire Leech from the West Sussex County Times.

1/11/04 Apologies for absence were received from Ms M.H. Rose 

and Mr J.S. Cox (District Councillor)

2/11/04 Declarations of Interest - 


Mr D.W. Toye declared an interest in planning application DC/04/2238 

(DC/04/2240) at the Black Horse Inn, Nuthurst. 

Mrs J. McClean declared an interest in the planning enforcement notice item at 

Park Farm, Sedgwick Park.

3/11/04 Approval of Minutes  - The minutes of the Parish Council meeting held on

 6th October 2004 were approved as a correct record and signed by the

 Chairman.  
4/11/04 Fingerpost at the Junction of Golding Lane and Hammerpond Road.


Arising on minute 5/10/04 – West Sussex Highways had now added the new 

signs pointing to Horsham and Lower Beeding. 

5/11/04 Road Repairs at Rock Bridge.

Arising on minute 6/10/04 – There had been no change since the previous meeting. The road at Rock Bridge on the Copsale Road was still awaiting repair.  The Clerk would continue to chase for these repairs to be carried out.

6/11/04 New Notice Board in Mannings Heath Village.
Arising on minute 7/10/04 –Anthony and Anthony would put up the new notice board when the weather allowed.

7/11/04 Insurance for Mannings Heath Millennium Group Events.

Arising on minute 8/10/04 – Mr Walter reported that discussions would take place between the Millennium Group and Nuthurst Cricket Club before May 2005 when the Cricket Club insurance became due. 

8/11/04 Sussex Associations of Local Councils - New Councillors Course.
               Arising on minute 11/10/04 – Mrs Fry, Mrs Gaffney and Mr Webber had all

              attended this course.

9/11/04 October Highway Matters.

Arising on minute 16/10/04 – The pothole opposite Woodlands on the Nuthurst Road in Monks Gate had been repaired.

10/11/04 The Display of Byelaws on Mannings Heath Village Green.

Arising on minute 18/10/04 - The Clerk had yet to obtain quotes for the Village Green Bye-Laws sign to be placed near the Children’s Play Area on Mannings Heath Village Green.

11/11/04 Trees opposite St. Andrew’s School, Nuthurst.

Arising on minute 23/10/04 – Mr Nick De Sousa from West Sussex Highways had informed the Clerk that he did not consider that the two trees growing at an angle opposite St. Andrew’s School were likely to fall onto the school grounds.  

12/11/04 Correspondence– the Clerk reported the receipt of the following items

 of correspondence:-
i. Horsham District Council


Annual meeting of H.A.L.C. with Horsham District Council – Tuesday 16th November Billingshurst Village Hall.

ii.        West Sussex County Council

(a)
Horsham Highways and Transport Partnership.

(b) West Sussex Waste Local Plan 2001 – 2016 Revised Deposit Draft.

iii. St. Andrew’s Church.

Re notification of Grant.

iv.       Oak Tree in Gagglewood. 

Request for assistance in asking West Sussex Highways to

            carry out tree surgery.

v.         Farming and Wildlife Advisory Group.

Annual Subscription.



vi. 
Citizens Advice Bureau.

New Bureau Manager Mr Paul Dollner to attend 1st December Parish Council Meeting.



vii.
Action in Rural Sussex.

Local Network Fund. 
RESOLVED The Clerk and Mrs Court would attend the Annual Meeting of H.A.L.C. 

with Horsham District Council on Tuesday 16th November at Billingshurst Village Hall.


The Clerk to write to West Sussex Highways to support the resident of 


Gagglewood who wished highways to carry out tree surgery on an oak 


tree on the verge adjoining their property.

13/11/04 PUBLIC FORUM.

Two residents of Monks Gate suggested that another 40 mph repeater sign was needed in the Nuthurst Road - this could be painted on the road surface. 

14/11/04 Planning Matters

i.
New applications


DC/04/2198  Side Extension.





     Lockyers Bungalow, Polecat Lane, Copsale. 


       DC/04/2238   Conversion of Outbuilding into Kitchen with New

      Store and Erection of New Function Room with

      Bedroom Over and Internal Alterations.

      Black Horse Inn, Nuthurst Street, Nuthurst.


       

       DC/04/2240   Listed Building Consent for the Above.



       DC/04/2254   Single Garage Extension.





      The Holly Barn, Church Road, Mannings Heath.



       DC/04/2264   Single Storey Rear Kitchen/Lobby Extension.





      Old Smithy, Pound Lane, Mannings Heath.



       DC/04/2266   Listed Building Consent for the Above.



       DC/04/2286   Provision of Tile Hanging, 2 Storey Rear Extension

     and Construction of Detached Garage.





     The Old Police House, Brighton Road,

     Mannings Heath.



      DC/04/2315   Surgery to One Oak Tree.





     Foxhollow, Nuthurst Street, Nuthurst.



      DC/04/2350   3 Stables, 1 Hay Store and 1Tackroom.





     Land on the North Side of Nuthurst Road,

     Monks Gate.

RESOLVED To raise no objections to the above applications but to ask that the following conditions be put on DC/04/2350: -

a) Absolutely no further development on the site.

b) No overnight parking should be allowed.

c) The existing hedge should be allowed to develop in height to form a larger screen.

d) The composition of any track must not be of loose chippings/gravel or any material that would lead to extra noise.

e) Drainage should be included in the plans.

f) There should be no burning of waste materials on the site.

       

ii. Decisions of Development Control Committee (North)

REFUSED

            DC/04/1467
2 Storey Rear and First Floor Side Extension.


2 New Cottages, Copsale Road, Maplehurst.

            DC/04/1713
Erection of Polytunnel and Alterations to Outbuilding.


Shuckers Farm House, Copsale Road, Maplehurst.

            DC/04/1809
Single Storey Garage Extension with Room Over, 


Dormer Windows and Vehicular Access.

iii. Appeal against Enforcement Notice – Land at Park Farm, 

           Sedgwick Park, Sedgwick.

 An appeal has been lodged against the District Council’s decision to serve an enforcement notice at Park Farm, Sedgwick Park on an unauthorised siting of a mobile home for residential accommodation.

                       Mrs McClean left the room during discussion of this item.

           iv.       The Clerk informed the meeting that Mr Jonathan Simons was no longer

                       able to act as tree warden for the Parish due to work commitments.  

                       Mrs McClean offered to ask Mrs Penny Bullen to serve as the new tree 

                       warden. 

15/11/04 Local Association and Other Bodies – Reports.


Horsham and District Crime and Disorder Partnership.

Mrs Court had attended this annual event, which this year had promoted the Community Police Officers.  The Police had stressed that it was important that every incident should be reported.  The Parish Council felt that incidents which had been reported in Nuthurst Parish had not been dealt with properly by the police, if at all.
Speed Conference Report

Mr Webber presented a report on the Speed Management conference that he had attended on behalf of the Parish Council.  The content was structured into four main areas: - Education, Engineering, Enforcement and Evaluation.

Above all the conference had stressed the need to keep on reporting the problem areas and incidents of speeding.

School Governor’s Report.

St. Andrew’s School extension was due to be finished in 5 weeks.
16/11/04 Finance





   
   

   Net
       VAT    Totals









      £
           £          £
Accounts paid by Direct Debit

 
SEE Board plc Street lighting maintenance

  55.22       9.66      64.88


SEE Board plc Street lighting energy


  44.50       2.23      46.73



(VAT 5% on energy)


Accounts paid by Standing Order

Horsham District Council Dog Bin Clearance
   20.80
       20.80

Mrs T. Rowe  -Salary




 336.27
     336.27

Accounts paid at this meeting

Nuthurst Parochial Church Council


1000.00
1000.00

Storrington Sawmill




  590.00   103.25    693.25

Mazars
- Auditors




  120.00     21.00    141.00

WSCC St Andrew’s CE School


  216.75       6.50    223.25

Mrs T. Rowe – Travel




    13.34                         

  Postage



      2.52



 Internet Access                                      14.99                    30.85
2414.39   142.64  2557.03

RESOLVED That the above accounts be passed for payment.


The Clerk presented a comparison of expenditure to budget and a bank

 reconciliation for the six months to 30th September 2004.

RESOLVED   To approve the comparison of expenditure to budget and the bank

 reconciliation for the six months to 30th September 2004.

17/11/04 Highway Matters.

The following potholes and other highway matters were reported: -

i) Potholes at the Village Hall end of Gagglewood in Mannings Heath.

ii)  3 Potholes in Harriots Close, Nuthurst – ¾ of the way down on the

     south side.

iii)  A Broken Fingerpost in Broadwater Lane at the junction with

       Polecat Lane.

iv)  The Sedgwick sign in Coltstaple Lane was missing.

v) The Broadwater Lane sign and bollards had been knocked down at

       the junction with Sedgwick Lane.

vi)  Footpath 1710 in Winterpit Lane, by the stables was overgrown.

RESOLVED The Clerk to report the missing/damaged signs and potholes to West

 Sussex Highways.


The Clerk reported that the West Sussex County Council Access Ranger

Victoria Bowskill would be visiting our Parish to inspect the Footpaths and Bridleways in 4 weeks time.

18/11/04 Recycling and Waste Management.

The Clerk reported that she had had a suggestion from a resident of 

Mannings Heath that the Parish Council consider the provision of a bottle 

bank in the village – the suggested site being at Elite Garage. It was noted that the Bridge House Public House at Copsale did at present provide a bottle bank at their own cost.  

RESOLVED The Clerk to ask Horsham District Council Waste Management if a 

bottle bank could be provided in Mannings Heath.

The meeting also discussed possible ways of influencing County and District 

Councils to reduce the number of glossy brochures issued to Parish Councils and other bodies.  Particularily in the light of an letter from a resident of Mannings Heath printed in the West Sussex County Times on 15th October.

RESOLVED The Clerk to write to the author of the letter to express the Parish

 Councils’ agreement with their views.

19/11/04 Mannings Heath Village Green Committee Meeting.

It was noted that there would be a meeting of the Village Green Committee (Ms M.H. Rose, Mr D.H. Bateman, Mr B. Parkes, Mr R.H. Walter and Mr R.R. Webber) on Thursday 9th December in the committee room, Mannings Heath Village Hall at 7.30 p.m.

20/11/04 Finance Committee Meeting.


It was noted that there would be a meeting of the Finance Committee

(Mr R.H. Walter, Mr B. Parkes, Mr D.W. Toye and Mr R.R. Webber) on Wednesday 10th November at St. Andrew’s School, Nuthurst at 7.30 p.m. 

21/11/04 Outstanding Matters.

The Parish Council reviewed the Parish Council’s list of Outstanding 

Matters  (copy of the revised list attached).

RESOLVED Mrs Court and the Clerk to investigate gaining prescriptive title over

 the strip of land at the Greens Lane end of the Village Green in 

Mannings Heath.

22/11/04 Provision of Additional Car Parking Spaces in Nuthurst.

RESOLVED An item be added to the agenda for the next full Parish Council

 meeting.

The meeting closed at 9.25 p.m.
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